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August 9, 2006
The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

This proposed ordinance provides funding to implement the King County Juvenile Detention Guild Collective Bargaining Agreement and Memorandum of Understanding for the period of January 1, 2006 through December 31, 2008.
This collective bargaining agreement covers all employees working for the Juvenile Detention Division of the Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention, except supervisors and management personnel.  These employees perform all aspects of administration and maintenance of King County’s juvenile detention facility and programs.  In addition to core detention functions, the employees covered by this collective bargaining agreement perform youth training, community placement, chemical dependency services, recreation, food services, and administrative and fiscal services for King County.

The prior agreement covering these employees’ wages, hours of work and other working conditions expired December 31, 2004.  This successor agreement was the result of protracted and complex negotiations.  The resulting agreement provides key operational flexibility and efficiencies for the department, by a gradual phasing out of the division’s short work weeks in favor of a standard five-day work week.  The agreement improves consistency with countywide direction, including bringing pay ranges for three classifications in alignment with county standards, and adopting the county’s transitional duty and job accommodation policies for this bargaining unit.

The proposed ordinance appropriates $242,063 from the Current Expense fund to the Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention, and disappropriates the same amount from Salary and Wage Contingency, amending the 2006 Budget Ordinance 15333, Sections 35 and 45.
Thank you in advance for your review of the enclosed documents and your consideration of the supplemental funding.  Please contact Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget, at 206-296-3434, if you have any questions regarding the agreement. 
I certify that funds are available.
Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Ross Baker, Chief of Staff

 Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Rebecha Cusack, Legislative Committee Director, BFM Committees



  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Reed Holtgeert, Director, Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention (DAJD)
Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget (OMB)
Debora Gay, Deputy Director, OMB

Helene Ellickson, Budget Supervisor, OMB

John Amos, Budget Supervisor, OMB

Jo Anne Fox, Budget Analyst, OMB
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